
23 January 2024 

NSW Law Reform Commission 

nsw-lrc@dcj.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Secretariat for the NSW Law Reform Commission, 

Re: Review of serious road crime offences 

I appreciate your acknowledgment of the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Obstetricians and 

Gynaecologists (RANZCOG, the College) as a potential stakeholder in the NSW Law Reform Commission's 

Review of serious road crime offences. 

The College is the lead standards body in women's health in Australia and New Zealand, with responsibility for 

postgraduate education, accreditation, recertification, and the continuing professional development of 

practitioners in women's health, including both specialist obstetricians and gynaecologists, and GP 

obstetricians. 

RANZCOG understands that, whilst there is no current proposal that would affect how the law deals with loss 

of or damage to a foetus as a result of a serious road crime, if any such proposal is put forward, the College 

would request an opportunity to make submissions at that time. 

Should you wish to discuss the above feedback, I can be contacted via email at 

Yours sincerely, 

Dr Gillian Gibson 

President 
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